河南省洛阳市 2023-2024 学年高二下学期 4 月期中英语试题

第一部分 听力 (共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共 5 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 7.5 分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

1. How much should the man pay?				
A. \$8.	B. \$12.	C. \$24.		

- 2. How is the woman's new roommate?
- A. Noisy. B. Annoying. C. Caring.
- 3. What's the woman going to do?
- A. Get her car washed. B. Go downtown. C. Go for a ride.
- 4. Why was the woman late?
- A. Because of the weather.
- B. Because she got up late.
- C. Because of the traffic jam.
- 5. What did the speakers do before the dialogue?
- A. They saw a movie.
- B. They watched a match.
- C. They attended a meeting.

第二节(共 15 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 22.5 分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟; 听完后,各小题给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

- 6. What's wrong with the woman?
- A. She is excited. B. She feels sad. C. She is busy.
- 7. What's the relationship between the speakers?

A. Neighbors.	B. Colleagues.	C. Classmates.		
听第7段材料,回	答第8至10题。			
8. How long does the	e man want to stay?			
A. One night.	B. Two days.	C. A week.		
9. What room does t	he man like?			
A. A double room.				
B. A room which co	sts \$260.			
C. A room with a pa	rk view.			
10. What's the man'	s room number?			
A. 408.	B. 806.	C. 508.		
听第8段材料,回	答第 11 至 13 题。			
11. Where are the sp	eakers?			
A. In an art gallery.	B. In the classroom. C	C. In the city of Paris.		
12. What does the w	oman want to learn?			
A. Art.	B. Engineering.	C. Designing.		
13. What's the woma	an's suggestion?			
A. Going to museum	ns.			
B. Visiting some art	ists.			
C. Learning with a to	eacher.			
听第9段材料,回	答第 14 至 16 题。			
14. What's the man'	s book about?			
A. A family.	B. A city.	C. An accident.		
15. Where did the man read and do research?				
A. At home.	B. In the library.	C. On the Internet.		
16. How soon will th	ne man finish his book?			
A. In two months.	B. In three months.	C. In four months.		
听第 10 段材料,回	l答第 17 至 20 题。			
17. How old was the speaker when the birthday party was held?				
A. 17.	B. 18.	C. 19.		
18. What after-school activity did the speaker use to join?				

A. Playing basketball. B. Cleaning the park. C. Caring for the old.

19. Who attended the speaker's birthday party?

A. His brother.

B. His relatives.

C. His friends.

20. Why does the speaker think the birthday was unforgettable?

A. He was given the most presents.

B. He was permitted to keep a pet cat.

C. Her mother made him a birthday cake.

第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分50分)

第一节(共 15 小题;每小题 2.5 分,满分 37.5 分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的A、B、C和D四个选项中,选出最佳选项。

A

We are continually reminded of how wonderful and supportive this community is. From local deliveries, the roadside service, the takeout, the outdoor dining, to many more creative ways to serve, Santa Cruz County restaurants and shops are stepping up and they need our support. Take a look at some eateries(饮食店) and shops that are continuing to serve in a safe and kind way. Want more details on how some businesses are reopening with specific safety measures? Visit our website for the latest information on restaurants, shops, and activities that are leading the way with safe openings.

Eateries

11th Hour Coffee

Status: Open (7 am~8 pm)

Carry Out & Delivery

http://thourcoffee.com/

Phone:831-331-5273

Location: 1001 Center St, Santa Cruz—Downtown

Carmona's BBQ Deli & Catering

Status: Open (noon~6:30 pm)

Carry Out & Delivery

https://11thhourcoffee.com/https://www.carmonasbbqdeli.com/

Phone:831-761-9160

3

Location: 1040 e. Lake Ave, Watsonville

Boulder Creek Pizza & Pub

Status: Open (11 am~9 pm)

Carry Out (roadside available) & Delivery

http://www.bepizzapub.com/http://avantisantacruz.squarespace.com/

Phone: 831-338-2141

Location: 13200-B Central Ave, Boulder Creek

Avanti Restaurant

Status: Open (4 pm~8 pm)

Carry Out, Limited Indoor Dining & Roadside

http://avantisantacruz.squarespace.com/

Phone:831-427-0135

Location: 1917 Mission St, Santa Cruz

Retail shops (零售店)

Local retail shops are reopening by the day for in-store shopping, as well as the roadside service,

the online purchase, and the delivery. Check out the Shopping Section of our website for many

stores offering the safe service!

Indoor dining is not permitted in some places because of the epidemic according to local health

and government authorities. Please call individual restaurants before you visit to see if they are

able to offer the indoor dining at the time of your visit.

21. What's the author's purpose of writing paragraph 1?

A. To explain the hardship small businesses suffered.

B. To call on local people to support local businesses.

C. To introduce the development of the small eateries.

D. To show the harmonious relationship between neighbors.

22. Where can you go if you want to eat something in the early morning?

A. 1001 Center St, Santa Cruz.

B. 1917 Mission St, Santa Cruz.

C. 1040. e. Lake Ave, Watsonville.

D. 13200-B Central Ave, Boulder Creek.

4

23. What are people advised to do when they plan to eat at an eatery?

A. Take some effective protective measures.

B. Check the Shopping Section of the website.

C. Communicate with the restaurant in advance.

D. Get the approval of the local health authorities.

B

I am Amy Chew. I graduated from this school in 2014. I'm glad to be here today to speak to you about the importance of accepting your body. I used to be anorexic (厌食的); I was extremely thin: my head, which looked abnormally huge, was barely supported by my backbone.

It would take an hour for me to eat a spoon of food. Should I attempt to eat to comfort my parents or teachers, I would lock myself in the toilet and throw up the food. I looked pale and weak all the time because of the lack of food. My family members were annoyed. They cried a lot.

It all started when a boy in my class called me"fat". It was painful. I adopted an extremely strict diet and exercise method. I lost 10kg within three months and continued to lose more weight. I was absolutely addicted to losing even more weight. One day, my heart rate dropped and I was breathless! I almost lost my life. That was when I decided to turn my life around.

Looking good is extremely important to a teenager. We want to look a certain way so we can be popular and accepted. We are attracted by good shapes. Now, with social media, we have access to a pool of photographs of people, whose bodies and appearances we admire. Those images make us envious. We long to be like them.

We're in danger when we start to look down upon the way we look and take extreme measures to attain the body we dream of having. These measures can lead to eating disorders,unrealistic and unhealthy exercise habits, low self-respect and depression. Besides affecting the physical health, teenagers who are body conscious can also suffer from mental instability. They may fall into despair, guilt and hopelessness. If you are currently experiencing these feelings, seek help before it is too late.

24. Which can show the author's change in her figure?

A. Bony→fat→normal. B. Fat→bony→normal.

C. Bony \rightarrow normal \rightarrow fat. D. Fat \rightarrow normal \rightarrow bony.

25. What made the author decide on changing her lifestyle?

- A. Pursuit of beauty.
- B. Persuasion of her parents.
- C. Falling behind others in grades.
- D. Being laughed at for her figure.
- 26. What's the best title for the text?
- A. Accept your body.
- C. Be confident and brave.
- D. Lose weight properly.

B. Stick to your dream.

- 27. What would be talked about in the following paragraph most probably?
- A. The necessity of keeping a balanced diet.
- B. The risk of losing weight blindly on one's own.
- C. The importance of feeling positive about your image.
- D. The standards of healthy eating and exercise habits.

C

Many children are introduced to animals through TV shows or movies. Shaun the Sheep,an animated (动画) series, features a variety of animals living at the Mossy Bottom Farm. Among them, naughty Shaun is the clever leader of his group of sheep. Sheep in this animation look a bit different from common ones because the TV show used the Valais Blacknose sheep as the model. There are few animals that make people say"Aww!"in a high voice as quickly as theValais Blacknose sheep. Known as the cutest sheep in the world, these animals come from theValais region in Switzerland. They are instantly recognizable thanks to their striking appearance. They have soft, white wool, which contrasts with the black small pieces spread evenly over their faces and found on their ears, knees, and ankles (脚踝). The sheep also have horns (角) popping out of their wool.

The Valais Blacknose sheep have a rich history deeply rooted in the Swiss Alps. They were originally raised in the 15th century for their highly valued wool, which has been traditionally used to produce luxurious textiles and garments (奢华的纺织品与服装). However, it was not until 1962 that they were officially recognized as a species. Their population once decreased, but dedicated conservation efforts have been implemented to protect this unique species. These efforts have been successful, and the Valais Blacknose sheep can now be found in various parts of the globe.

Looking like a combination of a lamb and a teddy bear, the Valais Blacknose sheep has found its place in the hearts of many people. They are also raised as pets due to their cute, gentle, and friendly nature, which makes them perfect companions. However, it's important for owners to consider their needs, including appropriate living environment, nutrition, and space to wander. Whether as wool producers or beloved pets, the Valais Blacknose sheep have earned their fame in being helpful animals.

- 28. Why is the show Shaun the Sheep mentioned in the passage?
- A. Its characters include the Valais Blacknose sheep.
- B. It uses the name of the first Valais Blacknose sheep.
- C. It teaches people how to raise the Valais Blacknose sheep properly.
- D. Its producer observed the Valais Blacknose sheep to create the animation.
- 29. Which parts of a Valais Blacknose sheep might be black?
- A. Face and knees.
- B. Head and ears.

C. Ears and body.

- D. Tail and ankles.
- 30. Why are Valais Blacknose sheep raised as pets?
- A. They are easy to raise.
- B. They can help the owners work.
- C. They are easy to get along with.
- D. They are devoted to their owners.
- 31. What can we learn about the Valais Blacknose sheep from the text?
- A. Their horns are hidden under their wool.
- B. Humans have helped increase their numbers.
- C. As pets, they need less space to walk around.
- D. Sick ones may grow black wool all over their body.

D

It is often said that if we dream in a foreign language, it's a sign that we are making progress in learning that language. But is it true?

Before we can look at multilingual (多种语言的) dreams, first we need to look at sleep. The link between sleep and language can be applied to how we learn any language, including our mother tongue. Even adults still learn about one new word every two days in their first language, but, if

we are going to have a firm grasp of that new word, we need to link it to our existing knowledge. And in order to do that, we"need to have some sleep", says Gareth Gaskell, a psychology professor at the University of York.

It's during sleep that the <u>fusion</u> of old and new knowledge happens. At night, one part of our brain—the hippocampus(海马体)—takes whatever new information it absorbed in the day, and passes it on to other parts of the brain to be stored. The role that dreams play in this night-time learning process is still being studied, but"it's entirely possible that during multilingual dreams, the brain is trying to connect two languages", says Mar c Züst, researcher at the University Hospital of Old Age Psychiatry and Psychotherapy in Bern, Switzerland.

So having multilingual dreams could mean that our brain is trying to master a new word or phrase, for example, but it could also have an influence on our feelings. Danuta Gabryś-Barker, a professor of psycholinguistics at the University of Silesia in Poland, suggests that multilingual dreams can express "fears and desires" around learning a foreign language, including the wish to be a native-like speaker or to be accepted within a certain community.

We clearly still have a lot to learn about multilingual dreams, but one thing seems certain: if you're trying to learn a new language, you should definitely sleep on it.

- 32. How often do adults learn a new word in their native language?
- A. Occasionally. B. Never. C. Frequently. D. Hardly ever.
- 33. What needs to happen if we are going to have a good understanding of a new word?
- A. Use it in reality. B. Repeat it in dreams.
- C. Remember it in the day.

 D. Connect it with our knowledge.
- 34. What does the underlined word "fusion" in paragraph 3 refer to?
- A. Reflection. B. Combination. C. Addition. D. Imagination.
- 35. What effect could multilingual dreams have on learning a foreign language?
- A. Emotional. B. Calming. C. Shivering D. Challenging.

第二节 (共 5 小题;每小题 2.5 分,满分 12.5 分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

Tricks to Having a Healthy and Balanced Diet

Nowadays, many of us spend long hours away from home every day. 36 How can we encourage ourselves to eat good brain food? Here are some suggestions to help you get through

your daily tasks and keep your body and spirit going.

• ___37__

Stimulate your appetite by changing your food choices, preferably by including more fruit and vegetables into your diet and reducing your consumption of red meat and meat products. Each new day you can try a new meal experience.

• Find time to snack healthily.

Take short food breaks to keep your blood sugar level reasonably high. Eating a piece of fruit every three hours or so, for example, could prevent hunger. And when you eat, relax. ___38__ If you routinely stand in the lab, sit down and just focus on your food.

• Enjoy your food.

Transform your meal break into a pleasant event by sharing it with your colleagues. Suggest that everyone take turns preparing a dish from their home country or area so that you can all enjoy the cuisines of different cultures. 39____

• Drink loads of water.

Working inside, where the air is often dry, can quicken water loss. Two liters of fluid intake a day is recommended by many health agencies. Drinking plenty will increase your blood volume and brain tissue fluid and thus boost your circulation and concentration levels. 40 You will become more tolerant of heat and cold.

- A. Diversify your diet.
- B. Try not to think about your research.
- C. Try to organize your meals in advance.
- D. Schedule regular mealtimes in your work.
- E. Therefore, it can be hard to follow a healthy, balanced diet.
- F. It is helpful when you are working in hot offices and cooled labs.
- G. Eating in a group can help share useful information and experience.

第三部分 语言知识运用(共两节,满分30分)

第一节(共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

I grew up in such a family: My father was Italian, and my mother was Greek. This family 41

allowed me to learn to speak both languages with <u>42</u>. Besides speaking their native tongues, my parents often <u>43</u> in French at our dinner table; therefore, I also learned a third language. In order to further explore my gift for languages, I started to <u>44</u> French at university. There're many benefits of <u>45</u> different languages: It raises my cultural awareness, and broadens my horizons. Being a multicultural <u>46</u> also helps me understand and <u>47</u> with people from different parts of the world.

One day, a Middle Eastern man served me when I visited a shop. To be frank, he was 48 ignorant about responding to my questions and solving my problem. I walked away from the shop feeling 49 because he kept avoiding eye contact for 20 minutes. Later, when I recounted the 50 to my friend, he reminded me of a(n) 51 cultural truth of some Middle Eastern countries that I had 52. The cultural insight is that males and females in the Middle East are taught to 53 their eyes or avoid long eye contact with each other. This practice is a sign of propriety (得体), which can be 54 as rudeness by anyone unfamiliar with the culture.

My multiculturalism _55 me to realize that something as simple as the lack of eye contact can be a potential source of misunderstanding.

41. A. reunion	B. tradition	C. background	D. member
42. A. ease	B. doubt	C. confidence	D. disbelief
43. A. argued	B. conflicted	C. negotiated	D. communicated
44. A. sort out	B. pick up	C. be fed up with	D. hunt for
45. A. mastering	B. reading	C. practising	D. appreciating
46. A. kid	B. individual	C. detector	D. specialist
47. A. meet	B. connect	C. help	D. tour
48. A. violently	B. logically	C. thoroughly	D. emotionally
49. A. uncomfortable	B. pleasant	C. nervous	D. relieved
50. A. complaint	B. conclusion	C. incident	D. quarrel
51. A. rare	B. temporary	C. false	D. essential
52. A. interrupted	B. contradicted	C. confirmed	D. inquired
53. A. open	B. fix	C. narrow	D. lower
54. A. forgiven	B. mistaken	C. served	D. used
55. A. enabled	B. required	C. promised	D. forced

第二节(共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

Traditional Chinese Medicine (TCM) is one of the world's _____56___ (old) medical system with a long history. It is ____57___ system of healing based on the Chinese philosophy of the connection between nature and human beings, ___58___ theories refer to yin and yang, the Five Elements, etc. TCM has two main ___59__ (feature), an overall point of view and treatment according to a differentiation of syndromes (综合症). The therapeutic(治疗的) methods of TCM involve different approaches, such as acupuncture, herbal medicine and qi gong, ___60___(allow) the body to heal itself in a natural way.

Western medicine <u>61</u> (introduce) into China in the middle of the 17th century. During the first two centuries, several different views, <u>62</u> (relate) to the future of TCM and the relation between TCM and Western medicine, appeared. Some advocated complete westernization of Chinese medicine, others were in favor of keeping it complete.

Nowadays, more and more people realize each of the two medical traditions has its own advantages and advise that the two systems should benefit <u>63</u> each other's strong points.

In the future, diverse forms—including TCM, Western medicine and possibly other variants (变种)—can work together with each other rather than in <u>64</u> (compete). This combined approach will <u>65</u> (eventual) become safer, faster and more effective.

第四部分 写作(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (满分 15 分)

学校即将举办题目为 Community spirit 的英语演讲比赛,请你写一篇演讲稿参赛。内容包括 1.你对题目的理解;

2.你的相关体验。

注意: 1.写作词数应为80左右;

2.请在答题纸的相应位置作答。

第二节(满分 25 分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落的开头续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

One school day, in the school dining hall, I set my lunch tray (托盘) on the table near my friend Leo and then said "Trade you some fries for some biscuits."

"Deal," said Leo, taking his bag of biscuits out of his lunchbox.

While Leo was opening his lunchbox, I noticed a folded piece of paper at the bottom of his lunchbox.

"What's that?" asked Alice, a girl in our class. Before Leo could answer, Alice grabbed the piece of paper and she immediately unfolded it and read it in a loud voice: "Dear Leo, enjoy your lunch and share the food with your friends! I hope you have a great day. Love, Mom."

Alice asked in astonishment, "Your mom puts notes in your lunchbox?"

Leo said in an unfriendly and even a bit annoyed voice, "Yes. My mother puts love notes in my lunchbox every day. She wants me to have a great lunch time with friends."

Alice read the note again, to herself. It almost looked as if she wanted to keep it.

"What are you thinking? Alice! Give it back to Leo! It's not yours!" I said.

"Well, who wants a note anyway?" Alice said.

To everyone's surprise, Alice threw the note away and it fell to the floor. I picked it up quickly and handed it back to Leo, who put it into his pocket.

On the bus that afternoon, I thought about what had happened.

My father arrived home just after I did. "How was your day, honey?" Father asked. "A girl in my class was mean to Leo," I said. And then I explained the way Alice had acted. Suddenly I had an idea. "That's it! I know how to help Leo and Alice." I explained my idea to Father. Father agreed to help and we worked on the plan all afternoon.

注意: 1.续写词数应为 150 左右;

2.请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

At lunchtime the next day, I hurried to the cafe, setting out 23 folded pieces of paper on a table by the entrance.

Now everyone knows how it feels to get a lunch note.

第一部分: (共 20 小题; 每小题 1.5 分, 满分 30 分)

1. B 2. C 3. A 4. C 5. A 6. B 7. B 8. A 9. C 10. C

11. C 12. C 13. A 14. A 15. B 16. C 17. A 18. A 19. C 20. B

第二部分: (共 20 小题; 每小题 2.5 分, 满分 50 分)

21. B 22. A 23. C 24. B 25. D 26. A 27. C 28. A 29. A 30. C

31. B 32. C 33. D 34. B 35. A 36. E 37. A 38. B 39. G 40. F

第三部分:

第一节(共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

41. C 42. A 43. D 44. B 45. A 46. B 47. B 48. C 49. A 50. C

51. D 52. B 53. D 54. B 55. A

第二节(共 10 小题; 每小题 1.5 分, 满分 15 分)

56. oldest 57. a

58. whose

59. features

60. allowing

61. was introduced

62. related

63. from

64. competition

65. eventually

第四部分:

第一节 (满分 15 分)(略)

第二节 (满分 25 分)(略)

听力录音稿

Text 1

M: How much do the movie tickets cost, please?

W: They're 8 dollars for adults, half price for students.

M: Give me three student tickets, please. Here are our student cards.

Text 2

W: Stephen, I heard you don't get along well with your new roommate.

M: Yes. He likes talking loudly and playing loud music. So how is your new roommate?

W: Well, she's always ready to help others and often cares about others' feelings.

Text 3

M: Lisa, it's sunny today. Will you go downtown this afternoon?

W: No. Look! My car is full of dust. I have to wash my car. So I won't go anywhere today.

Text 4

M: Why were you so late for the meeting this morning? Anything wrong with your car?

W: No. There were too many cars on the street.

M: Well, cars are increasing in numbers nowadays. So leave home much earlier next time. Text 5

W: So how did you like it?

M: Well, the plot wasn't as good as the book's. It's almost a completely different story.

W: I agree. But I really appreciated the music and players' acting skills.

M: The special effects were great, too.

Text 6

M: Susan, you look a bit blue today. What's wrong?

W: I cannot afford a flight ticket back to my home in Los Angeles. I have to spend the holiday alone in New York City.

M: Don't you have any relatives in the city?

W: No. I just have a few friends in the city. But most of them are going back home to spend their holiday.

M: Well, I'm not going back for the holiday. We can spend the holiday together. We can go out for dinner, watch a movie, etc.

W: That sounds like a good idea. It's a deal then.

M: OK. And now let's get back to work.

Text 7

W: Good morning, sir. Can I help you?

M: Hello. I need a room. How much do I have to pay for one night here?

W: That depends, sir. Do you need a single room, a double room or a suite?

M: Oh, I'm staying here alone, so I don't need a double room or a suite.

W: A single room without a window costs 260 dollars. One with a window costs 270 dollars. And one with a park view costs 280 dollars.

以上内容仅为本文档的试下载部分,为可阅读页数的一半内容。如要下载或阅读全文,请访问:

https://d.book118.com/028034077025006071